Our Lady of Victories Girls’ School

Policy on School Uniforms


Children must wear their school tracksuit and runners to school every day. Laces need to be tied securely. Runner boots are not permitted. A white polo shirt is to be worn under the tracksuit. Tracksuits are not available to buy in the school. They are supplied by an external supplier, currently O’ Farrell Schoolwear.

For safety reasons the only items of jewellery to be worn are watches and one pair of stud earrings. Fake nails, fake eyelashes and make-up are not permitted. 

Parents are asked to ensure all belongings and items of uniform are clearly marked with the pupil's name.

Having received advice from Archbishop’s House, children will be allowed to wear a hijab in 6th Class.  The colour must be consistent with the school uniform which is wine coloured.  The wearing of a niqab or burqa is not permitted, as by obscuring the facial view of the pupil, an artificial barrier between the teacher and the pupil is created making proper interaction between them impossible.  


Ratified by the Board of Management on: ___________________
	Date


Signed: ________________________
	Chairperson
